RYLAND W. GREENE 161 ROSE LANE HAVERFORD, PENNSYLVANIA

June 10, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin Securities Trust Building Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Doctor Rankin,

I was sorry that I was not at Cleveland, because I missed congratulating in person the new President Elect. However, I now do so by letter.

I was not greatly surprised to learn of your election, for I have long felt that this honor was coming to you because of the splendid and devoted service you have given to the American Medical Association.

I am delighted beyond measure and offer you my very best wishes for your coming administration during these perilous times.

With warmest personal regards, I am

Very sincerely,

My and W. Treene